
 

 

City of Tukwila 
Thomas McLeod, Mayor 

INFORMATIONAL MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:   Community Services & Safety Committee 
 
FROM:  Eric Drever, Chief of Police 
 
BY:  Jake Berry, Police Department Budget Analyst 
 
CC:   Thomas McLeod 
 
DATE:  August 12th, 2024 
 
SUBJECT: Grant to Provide MHP Co-Responder Services 
 
ISSUE 
The Police Department has been awarded a no-match grant through the Association of 
Washington Cities (AWC) that provides funding for Mental Health Professionals (MHP) to 
respond in-field to assist those in crisis and/or experiencing traumatic events.  This grant 
replaces the 2023 MHP grant which expired in June of 2024.  Because this grant agreement 
exceeds the Mayor’s signing authority, the Police Department is asking Council to authorize the 
Mayor to execute the agreement. 
 
BACKGROUND 
The 2022 AWC MHP Co-Responder grant was AWC’s first foray into funding police department-
level MHP programs.  Funded by Senate Bill 5693, the purpose was to assist cities with the 
documented costs to create co-responder programs within different alternative diversion models 
including law enforcement assisted diversion programs, community assistance referral and 
education programs, and as part of mobile crisis teams. 
 
The 2022 grant was to fund programs that were in the start-up phase and was written to fund 
Tukwila’s second MHP Co-Responder.  This 2024 AWC grant provides funding for the PD’s 
MHP Co-Responder contractual agreement with Sound Mental Health (rather than just the costs 
of the second Co-Responder). 
 
The 2024 AWC Grant represents the third consecutive year that AWC and the Tukwila Police 
Department have partnered to provide the Community these services.  Unfortunately, this third 
year will be the final period that Tukwila is able to participate in this funding opportunity due to a 
three-year stipulation placed upon the grant. 
 
DISCUSSION   
The Police Department’s MHP Co-Responder program has been serving the community for 
over two years now with a great deal of success.  Through this no-match grant-funded 
partnership with AWC, the program will receive funding to continue the good work. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
This is a no-match grant with a maximum value of $111,000, a start date of July 1st 2024, and 
an end date of June 30th 2025.  The grant’s reimbursements will help to offset the Police 
Department costs for the contracted services of two Sound Mental Health-provided Co-
Responders. Because the grant is written to fund two MHPs, the funds provided by this grant 
will likely be depleted in Q1’25. 
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https://tukwilawa.sharepoint.com/sites/mayorsoffice/cc/CC Docs/Final agendas/08-12-24 CSS/awc alt response grant/AWC Alt Response Grant 2024 
InfoMemo_vF.docx 

RECOMMENDATION 
The Committee is being asked to forward this matter to the August 19th 2024 Consent Agenda 
and authorize the Mayor to sign this no-match grant agreement.  
 
ATTACHMENTS 
AWC Co-Responder Grant Agreement as reviewed by Tukwila City Attorney 
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